

Draeger Medical Systems, Inc., Andover, MA 01810 USA

To our customers and users of the:

Infinity® CentralStation, software version VG2.1.2 & VG2.1.2SU1
Important Safety Notice!

February 2022

Dear Customer.

During the course of our global market surveillance activities, we have become aware of cases in which restarts of the Infinity® CentralStation were reported, resulting in a loss of central monitoring for approximately 30-60 seconds. The Infinity® CentralStation is considered the primary monitor for Infinity M300 and M300+ wireless telemetry devices and there is a risk that an adverse event could go undetected during the loss of central monitoring.

There have been no reports of any adverse impact to the health of any patients.

This issue is due to a software anomaly that is triggered by disconnecting / connecting any type of USB device.

Actions to be taken:

It is advised that users of the Infinity® CentralStation avoid using any USB devices that are not required for the intended use. It is also advised that users of the Infinity® CentralStation avoid rapid connecting/disconnecting of any type of USB device.

Please ensure that all users of the above-mentioned products and other persons within your organization are made aware of this Important Safety Notice. If you have provided the products to third parties, please forward a copy of this information.

Identification of the affected medical devices:

According to our records, you have Infinity® CentralStation devices running software versions VG2.1.2 or VG2.1.2 SU1 manufactured by Draeger Medical Systems, Inc. that may be affected by this issue.

We have corrected this issue and released an updated software (VG2.1.3) which will be provided to you at no charge. Customers with software version VG3 are not affected. Your Draeger Service Representative will call you and schedule a service visit to update your system at your convenience.



Draeger Medical Systems, Inc., Andover, MA 01810 USA

Please keep this information at least until the measure has been completed.

The responsible authorities have been notified of this action.

We regret any inconvenience this may cause. We consider this notice a necessary preventive measure to increase your satisfaction with our products.

Contact:

If you have any further questions, please contact your local Draeger representative.

Sincerely,

Lloyd Stern

Vice President of Product Management Draeger Patient Monitoring Systems